
Highway Safety Committee  2009 
 

Minutes- Meeting September 10, 2009 at 1:00 PM 
 

Meeting opened at approx. 1:45 PM with the following in attendance for all or portions of 
the meeting:  Committee Members:  Wally Ragan (EMD), Shaun O’Keefe (Patrol 
Officer), Dina Cutting (Administrative Assistant) and public members, Dan Brand and 
Sam Colbeck.  Minutes recorded by O’Keefe. 

 
I. Approved minutes of June 11, 2009 Meeting 
 
II. Discussed Highway Safety Issues 

 
A. Sam Colbeck advised that he resigned from the Prouty Safety 

Manager position. He cited safety concerns about event, too many 
bikes, his opinion was that it was unsafe event, Rt 10 N of village is 
a real problem. Committee discussed safety concerns to be passed to 
Prouty Organizers.  
 

B. Lyme SAG stop-have not had any negative comments. 
 

C. Wally Ragan reported that there is a committee organizing to get a 
bike path from the school to Post Pond.  

 
D. Dan Brand reported about the Transportation Study Committee and 

the recommendations for improvements that they suggested. He also 
advised that he was aware that the State was planning to do some 
traffic design changes at the intersection of Main St & E. Thetford 
Road. 

 
 

II.   Meeting Adjourned at 2:30 PM 
 

 


